

# KIRKBY MALHAMDALE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes (268) for Monday May 9th 2016 @ 7.30pm

Present -C.Wildman, P.Dewhurst, P.Wherity, T Bullough, A Bradley, M.Throup , I Swales and N.Heseltine.

Observing – A. Sutcliffe , D + C Newhouse , R+J Thacker, R Rand, R.Ingham, K.Holmes , A. Cooper, N + C Carr, J.Todd

## ROUTINE BUSINESS

1 **Public Questions** – None.

2. **Apologies** S Marshall, N.Hart

3. **Minutes of the Last meeting**

Were approved – prop. N.Heseltine sec. I.Swales

4. **Matters Arising** – The Dalesbus timetables have been printed so it will stop in the NP car Park for this year. Next year it can return to the bus stop.

There has been no response from the TV company following the damage to the verges at Beck Hall

Scotstthrop Council have contacted the National Park about the paper waste and damage to the verges on the Settle Road. The contractors have attempted to clear up but seem to have little impact.

5. **Council Matters** – No change.

6. **County Councillor's Report** –

Not present

7. **C.D. Councillor's Report-**

The Tour de Yorkshire was a great success and although some local businesses reported a fall in takings due to road closures the future legacy should prove a positive one. Settle Swimming Pool's finances are now looking more positive .

8. **Planning**

Plans have been submitted for The Cove Centre. 8 letting bedrooms and 4 units for staff accommodation. Dale House have welcomed the plans but with some concern about the location of the boiler .we are to write in support.

The YDNP have submitted plans to display a poster at the NP Centre.

9. **Finance**

A/c No 1 **£22,005** available after the purchase of traffic cones via the farm shop.

A/c 2 **£12659** available following income and expenditure from the Brochure , £476 from the milk kits, £80 from the toilet donation box with £85 being paid to the Lengthsman and £6 to Eon.

David Hargreaves has fished the setts around the Green and will be paid in next month's account.

10. **OTHER BUSINESS**

### **Community**

We hope to site the new milk churn over the next few weeks when hopefully the National Park's digger will be available. A.Boatwright has agreed to do the concreting.

### **Village Green**

The reseeding has been more successful and the planners have accepted it The Cherry Tree Croft decision is imminent. In order for the dispute to be over, the existing exit must be blocked and the new access used. The PC and J.Cawood will then have to sign the legal documents. At this point we can begin to develop the Green. P.Dewhurst is to draft a letter to J.Cawood asking him about the reinstatement of the wall. This will be circulated to PC members.

## **Toilets**

Driers and soap dispensers now working. Successful so far.

## **Broadband**

There had been problems with the original contractor but BT say they will sort out the problems by the end of the year.

## **Traffic and Transport**

Parking has again been a huge problem. I.Swales, A.Bradley, N.Heseltine and J.Todd will form a committee and meet with the National Park to form a strategy. The Park has a new draft plan so may have more flexibility than previously. Double yellows on Finkle Street, passing place signs and more frequent opening of parking fields were discussed. Once we have a strategy we can then approach Highways. We will talk to the Listers and the YHA again. The PC will order some more traffic cones.

## **Maintenance and Repair**

Potholes have been reported on the Lee Gate Rd and on Gordale Rd. P.Dewhurst to contact Highways. Many other holes have been repaired recently and in good time.

## **Environment**

There has been an offer to donate a bench. Hanlith has a suitable site although care needs to be taken with overhanging trees. P.Dewhurst is to write in reply.

We have requested a new dog waste bin from CDC but have had no reply. This is for the Cove Road. We will also request one near the entrance to R.Hudson's field . P.Dewhurst will write again and copy in A.Sutcliffe and J.Todd. The PC will also provide one near Miresfield which will be emptied by volunteers.

## **11. Emergency Plan**

C. Wildman still to circulate details to the rest of the PC members.

## **12. Correspondence**

Local Council Insurance renewal and MP Surgery times.

## **13. AOB**

It was suggested that a list of actions should be added to the end of the monthly minutes. See below.

Date of next meeting June 6<sup>th</sup> at 7.30

Actions for this month.

- PD to write in support of the cove Centre Plans
- Site the Chapel Gate Milk Churn
- PD to draft and circulate a letter to J.Cawood
- Parking Committee to meet
- Contact The Listers and YHA re parking and order more cones
- PD to contact Highways re holes
- PD to reply about bench
- TB to do tree survey
- PD to write to CDC re bins
- CW to circulate emergency plan details to PC